

太原市 2019~2020 学年第一学期高一年级阶段性测评

英语试卷

第一部分 听力理解(略)		
第二部分 英语知识运	用(共两节,满分 25	5分)	
第一节 单选填空(共	10 小题;每小题 1 分	〉,满分 10 分)	
从 A、 B、 C、 D	四个选项中,选出可	以填入空白处的最佳选	项。答案写在答题卡上。
16.As we all know, the	re is a close	_between diet and health	ı.
A. connection	B. evidence	C. power	D. belief
17.He plays a very imp	ortant part in the team	n, so nobody can	him.
A. replace	B. reduce	C. review	D. recognise
18. Many people are so	to Tik Tok(抖音)that they can't put	down their phones.
A. known	B. addicted	C. friendly	D. related
19. In the countryside,	many left-behind chil	dren live with their gran	dparents and can only see
their parents	_in a year.		
A. fortunately	B. occasionally	C. traditionally	D. normally
20you know	w how to sort the trash	, why did you put it into	the same bin?
A. Unless	B. When	C. Now that	D. Even though
21scho	ool playgrounds to th	e public makes exercis	e easier for the people in the
community.			
A. Open	B. Opened	C. Opening	D. Have opened
22.I'm always told by	my mum never to	what should be do	ne today until tomorrow.
A. come out	B. take turns	C. give up	D. put off
23.By the time Jeremy	Lin joined CBA this N	Novemb <mark>er, hei</mark>	n NBA for nine years.
A. plays	B. played	C. has played	D. had played
24.Living in the new en	ra(时代), we should	the responsibilit	y to achieve the Chinese dream.
A. shoulder	B. eye	C. head	D. hand
25. — You have a swee	et tooth. It may be hard	d for you to lose weight.	

B. You must be joking

one on·1对1 one

-____, but I just can't help it.

A. You can't be serious



C. I couldn't agree more

D. That couldn't be better

第二节 完形填空 (共 15 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文	, 从短文后各题所	给 A、B、C 和 D	四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最份。	佳选
项。写在答题卡」	Ŀ.			
Recently I h	ad an experience	of eating dinner a	t a "dark restaurant", where people ea	at in
complete26_	Diners eat thei	r whole meal in	total blackness and have to27	_the
waiters' guidance	if they need to go	to the bathroom	. I wanted to understand the experienc	e of
being28	Then I found out ea	ting was a really_	29activity.	
It was a spec	cial meal. Because	we couldn't see w	here anything was, my friend and I know	cked
down glasses and	130food. I	Even though my s	enses of taste and31became r	nore
sensitive(敏 感	的),I had to e	at much more	slowly, trying to32what I	was
eating33	_water was without	doubt difficult, and	l I even kept drinking from my friend's gl	lass.
After failing	g to34any	food with a f	ork for five minutes, I decided to	use
my1 i	reached down, expe	cting rice and veg	etables, but instead, I stuck my hand in	ito a
bowl of warm thic	ck soup. "Ahh!". "	It's best to use a_	36for this soup. "the waiter said	into
my ear. It was	_37but much t	oo late. Even usin	g a spoon, most of the soup ended up on	ı my
shirt. I felt38	s, even though	no one could see m	e. 6	
Our waiter ac	lvised us to lift the	plates and bowls c	lose to our faces. Only in this way was I	able
to eat something_	39,when I	eft the restaurant,	I sill felt Anyway, through	this
special dining, I v	vas much more awar	e of the challenges	that blind people face.	
26.A.surprise	B.darkness	C.pity	D.honor	
27.A.give up	B.care about	C.rely on	D.turn down	
28.A.blind	B.smart	C.rich	D.quiet	
29.A.boring	B.moving	C.difficult	D.traditional	
30.A.made	B.dropped	C.threw	D.had	

D.smell 31.A.direction B.satisfaction C.sight32.A.guess B.observe C.afford D.stand B.Spreading 33.A.Pouring C.Saving D. Tasting 34.A.make up B.give back C.work out D.pick up



35.A.hands	B.bowls	C.courage	D.intelligence
36.A.fork	B.spoon	C.knife	D.plate
37.A.incorrect	B.strange	C.helpful	D.fun
38.A.delighted	B.embarrassed	C.sad	D.unknown
39.A.So	B.Besides	C.However	D.Instead
40.A.angry	B.excited	C.sick	D.hungry

第三部分 阅读理解 (共两节, 满分30分)

第一节 (共10小题;每小题2分,满分20分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A,B,C和D)中,选出最佳选项。答案写在答题卡上。

注意: C 篇分 A、B 两种题型, A 种题型(易)为客观题, B 种题型(难)为主观题。

A

Utah Mask Exhibition

The Utah Art Festival is looking for artists to take part in our yearly Mask Exhibition, shown at the Utah Art Festival Gallery from February 7th to February 2lst, 2020. Our aim of this Mask Exhibition is not only to bring public attention to the works of local artists, but also raise money that will help us continue to hold an amazing Art Festival next year.

Application(申请)Requirements:

- <u>Creative Masks</u> We'd like the masks to be wearable, and also <u>creatively</u> related to our style.
- Reasonable Price We'd like to offer all kinds of masks at different prices. On the application you will be asked to price your works.
- <u>Typical Samples(样品)</u> This can be a photo of the previous masks you've created, or a drawing of an idea you have for a mask—anything that gives us a general idea of what the final product might look like.
 - Brief Introduction It's about the creation background of your works.

Project Timeline:

November 8th—Deadline for submission (递交) of application and sample of your works.

November 15th—The artists will be emailed if their works are accepted.

January 28th—Final masks must be offered to the Arts Festival offices with an agreement.

February 7th through 21st—Exhibition will be open to the public.

February 25th—Unsold masks will be returned to the owners.

41. Which of the following is the aim of the 2020 Mask Exhibition?





- A. To collect masks for the gallery.
- B. To know the world-famous works.
- C. To raise money for next Art Festidal
- D. To attract the attention of local artists.
- 42. What are the artists required to do in the application?
- A. Set a price for their works.
- B. Hand in the final products.
- C. Wear their masks in the exhibition.
- D. Introduce the artists' background.
- 43. Which is TRUE according to the text?
- A. The Exhibition will be open for a month.
- B. Unsold masks will be dealt with by the office.
- C. An agreement is needed about the sample masks.
- D. Artists will know if they are accepted on November 15th.

В

Kangaroos have long been a nuisance to many Australian farmers. Keeping these kinds of animals away from their crops and water supplies has become a continues fight. A traditional way has been a series of the huge screaming(尖叫) from loudspeakers. Researchers have found that kangaroos often become used to these man-made sounds and take little notice of them.

Australian farmers could be about to get an unusual new weapon(武器) to protect their crops from kangaroos. Researchers in Melbourne have found that kangaroos can be frightened away by the loud sound of their own large feet. It appears to be quite a breakthrough. This is the noise these animals make when they feel danger before running away quickly. Using the animals' own alarm system could be what angry farmers have been looking for.

Animal rights protectors are happy about this new finding. When people complain that the number of kangaroos has risen quickly, they say that a large number of kangaroos have been killed or injured on Australian roads by cars and trucks. Also, they don't want several million to be shot dead every year by human beings. Researchers, who are hoping to develop their footstep sound technology, believe it could also be used to lead kangaroos away from busy highways. The protectors are in favor of this solution which can prevent kangaroos from being harmed and also please the farmers.

- 44. What problem do kangaroos bring to Australian farmers?
- A. Breaking into houses.
- B. Making noises.
- C. Frightening farmers.
- D. Destroying crops.





- 45. What is the new way to drive away kangaroos?
- A. Cutting off water supplies.
- B. Killing them with guns.
- C. Using the sound of their own footstep.
- D. Sending man-made sound through loudspeakers.
- 46. Why do animal rights protectors agree with this new solution?
- A. Because it costs less.
- B. Because they prefer new technology.
- C. Because it's a prevention-and-protection way.
- D. Because it can help reduce the traffic accidents.

 \mathbf{C}

以下 A(易)、B(难)两种题型任选一种,做 A 题型的不做 B,做 B 题型的不做 A。

Many of us were delighted to learn that a high school senior Kwasi Enin was accepted to all eight lvy(常青藤) League universities. To our surprise, he wasn't excited as expected, but appeared extra calm. He announced that he would revisit the universities to find the best suitable in music or medicine. He also wanted to compare their financial aid packages.

Kwasi's success story is rare, but his reaction is not. After the admission letters arrive at home, students have 30 days to really think about what kind of school would help them grow as a person, which school would best prepare them for the future, and at which school they would be happiest. And they also have to think about whether they can afford the school they choose.

But how to answer the questions about which school is the best suitable university? Some young people are attracted to large universities with great school spirit and a list of offerings. But besides those advantages, many of these universities focus on graduate work and research, with undergraduates (本科生) taught mostly by part-time instructors. Others are attracted to smaller boarding schools with discussion-based classes. But some of these schools will have much limitation for students who want a high-energy city life experience.

Many students today seem to think they should pick the university where they will get the diploma that will help them get the most highly paid job. This is a sad misunderstanding of what a college education should provide. A good college education should prepare them to overcome any difficulty and <u>thrive</u> in society. It helps them to form the habit of creative mind and spirit that will continue to develop far beyond their university years. So when you choose college, you should



consider if it is filled with useful learning to help create new spaces for different possibilities of growth.

(以下是 A 种题型)

- 47. What can we know about Kwasi Enin from paragraph 1?
 - A.He was from a very poor family.
 - B.He would choose the top university.
 - C.He was too excited to calm himself at the good news.
 - D.He considered his interests when choosing his university.
- 48. What can you infer from paragraph 2?
 - A.Few students can be admitted to university.
 - B. Many students face the choices like Kwasi.
 - C. Top universities are the first choice for most students.
 - D. American students can't afford their university by themselves.
- 49. Which of the following can best explain the underlined word "thrive" in paragraph 4?
 - A.Fail.
- B.Succeed.
- C.Research.
- D. Work.
- 50. What should the best university be like according to the text?
 - A. Very large and have good instructors.
 - B.Small boarding schools with discussion-based classes.
 - C.It will offer the diploma to get the most highly paid job.
 - D.It will help continue to develop far beyond university years.

(以下是 B 种型)

- 47. Why did Kwasi Enin surprise us?
- 48. How long does it take students to make a decision after they get the admission letters?
- 49. What disadvantages do some smaller boarding schools have?
- 50. How should students choose college education according to the text?





(以下是 B 种题型)

- 47. Why did Kwasi Enin surprise us?
- 48. How long does it take students to make a decision after they get the admission letters?
- 49. What disadvantages do some smaller boarding schools have?
- 50. How should students choose college education according to the text?

第二节 五选五 (共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。答案写在答题卡上。

_______. WeChat doesn't have its own account. When paying through WeChat, the buyers' money goes directly to the sellers. That's why so many people are excited about receiving and handing out "red envelopes" or "gift money" to their friends on WeChat.

Whether Alipay or WeChat payment, they are both trying to attract more users and make online shopping easier. Both payments have made the best of QR code technology. ______. Maybe in the future, your face is the key to everything.

- A. But WeChat payment is not the same
- B. This is called "third party online payment"
- C. Among them, Alipay is the biggest in China
- D. The reason is that these companies fight over money with them
- E. Also, they promote sales through face recognition payment



第四部分 短文填空(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

阅读下列材料,在空白处填入适当的内容或括号内单词的正确形式(不多于3个单词)。答案写在答题卡上。

It is reported that next year, Singapore will treat sugary drinks in the way that other countries
treat cigarettes—no advertisements. The plan aims 56(reduce)the high rate of sugar which
may cause diabetes (糖尿病) and heart diseases. Thanks to its economic 57(develop) and
income growth, Asians have access to more and 58(good) food than ever. However, Asian
eaters,59 have become richer, gradually begin to change their traditional diets to the food
rich in fat and sugar. As 60result, extra calories make them heavier. The effects of 61
(eat) unhealthily are serious. In the past twenty years, countries in the region 62(see)the
world's largest increases in premature deaths because 63the diseases related to sugar.
Faced with 64(it)serious situation, Singapore's plan is65(certain) reasonable.

第五部分 写作 (共两节,满分 20 分)

第一节 单句改错 (共五小题;每小题 1 分,共 5 分)

下面各句中都有一个错误,错误设计到一个单词的增加,删除或修改,请按要求修改下列各句。

增加: 在缺词处加一个漏词符号(人),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\))划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

66. To my joy, my father has given up smoke.

67. The actor is such famous that he has many fans.

68. Some people break the law in order pay for their drugs.

69. China's moon car Yutu-2 has covered 318.42 meters on total.

70. The house was belonged to my grandfather before he passed away.

第二节书面表达 (满分 15 分)

假定你是李华,下个月要参加学校的英文歌曲大赛,你想邀请本校交换生 Bob 和你一起演唱,



请给他写一封邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 邀请助演;
- 2. 请他帮助选歌:
- 3. 约定排练时间和地点

注意: 1. 词数 100 左右; 2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Bob,	
Yours,	
Li Hua	